

Registered Address: Strand Road Carlisle

Cumbria CA1 1JB

Telephone Number 01228 516051
Email Address: info@trinity.cumbria.sch.uk
www.trinity.cumbria.sch.uk

Ms Jo Hawkin Headteacher

12 February 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

I am glad we are coming to the end of another half term with few students in school. We look forward to hearing the announcement on 22nd February about the return of schools and to see more students in the building before Easter. Of course, once the announcement is made, we will need to work through any updated guidance to see if the safety measures in place in the Autumn term have changed. It is also likely that we will need to test all students on their return, possibly twice.

Our Middle Leaders have been busy checking student engagement during the term and departments have been sending letters home to the parents/carers of students who have done well. Mrs Reay, our Praise Coordinator, has been relentlessly sharing good work on Twitter and has been communicating with those nominated for praise. Winners will receive their prizes on our return. 115,913 achievement points have been given so far this year, many in this period of lockdown. During the next half term, we will be sending a second progress report home for all year groups and will be amending our usual Approach to Learning criteria to take into account the lockdown situation.

Thank you for sending your questions about remote learning. Mr Hopkins has now responded to these 'in person' by filming a short video which you can access via this link: Remote Learning - Frequently Asked Questions on Vimeo

Finally, a thank you to all those that contributed to our lockdown challenge, we now have less than 100 miles to complete. Mrs Leech will be compiling a PowerPoint from all the picture sent in and will share this shortly after half term.

We hope that all students and their families have a peaceful and safe break.

Yours sincerely

J. Hawkin

Jo Hawkin **Headteacher**